
FROM THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE 

 

 

 

18 July 2025 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Tēnā koe  
 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT OFFICIAL INFORMATION AND MEETINGS ACT 1987: REQUEST FOR INFORMATION  

Thank you for your email requesting information under the Local Government Official Information and 

Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA). A decision has now been made on your request pursuant to section 13 of 

the LGOIMA, and to provide the information requested. 

In your request, you asked for details of any current ongoing or recently approved (this year) applications 

for resource consent for a petrol/refuelling station lodged with the Whakatane District Council. 

There have been no applications received and only one consent granted in the past 12 months, (since 1 

July 2024) or fuel stations in the Whakatāne District. The following consent was granted on 2 September 

2024: 

TYPE: Land Use - Section 88 RMA Application for resource consent  

APPLICANT:         Gulati Enterprises Limited 

DETAILS: Development of a service station and signage 

ADDRESS: 46A State Highway 30, Coastlands  

If you are not satisfied with my response, you are entitled to request a review by the Ombudsman. Further 

information can be obtained from the following website www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.  

Please note that this response may be published on our website. All personal information will be removed. 

Nāku noa, nā 
 
 
 
Steven Perdia  
CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
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